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1. Actions Recommended  
 
The NHS Grampian Board is asked to review and scrutinise the Performance 
Report. 
 

2. Strategic Context  
 
The overall approach that we adopt is that intelligence and data are integral to 
guiding our response to the COVID pandemic and the delivery of quality and 
effective services, governance and accountability.  
 
As reported at the April 2021 Board meeting, NHS Grampian exited from Operation 
Snowdrop to a transition period on Thursday 1st April 2021. The process for exiting 
Operation Snowdrop and the transitional business model were formally signed off by 
Gold Command in March 2021. Whilst moving to the transitional model, all the key 
elements of the Board’s COVID response will remain in place for the foreseeable 
future. 
 
The focus of the Board’s is now continuing to respond to COVID and to recovery of 
our staff and remobilisation of services.  The separate Board report in relation to the 
Remobilisation Plan sets out the new priorities for the immediate future. 
 

3. Key matters relevant to recommendation 
 

The Performance Report summarises the position in relation to the overall COVID 
position and the remobilisation of services: 
 

 COVID position 

 Vaccinations 

 Surge and Flow 

 Planned Care 

 Mental Health 
 
An update on the progress with the Staff Health and Wellbeing programme will be 
provided as part of the presentation of the data and information at the Board 
meeting. 
 

4. Responsible Executive Director and contact for further information 
 
If you require any further information in advance of the Board meeting please contact:  
 

Responsible Executive Director 
Alan Gray 
Director of Finance 
alangray@nhs.net  
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